PIPE & NORTH PIPE LAKES P&R DISTRICT

NEWSLETTER—JUNE, 2006

Commissioners: Dick Hollar, Chairman 715-822-5317; Dave Oberle, Treasure 651-681-8095;



    Bob Matson, Secretary 612-889-4463; Jeff Peterson, 715-472-2728



    Doug Rouzer, 715-822-3288
PICNIC—Don’t forget the picnic at the County Line this Saturday, August 19, at 1:00 p.m.
We need a 2-3 people to help set up the area, so if you can spare an hour of your time, please contact Gary Gabrick at 822-5591.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF ANNUAL & BOARD MEETINGS—The annual meeting of the District will take place on Saturday, September 2 at 9:30 a.m. at Christ Lutheran Church on the corner of County Roads “G” and “T”. The agenda for this meeting is as follows:

1. Approval of Minutes of May 27 Special Meeting 

2. Approval of Treasurer’s report

3. Recognize any new people

4. Election of Commissioners (see note below)

5. Review of proposed landing sign

6. Report from Audit Committee

7. Discussion and approval of proposed 2007 budget (copy attached)

8. Any additional new business

9. Adjourn

Note: a brief meeting of the Board will take place immediately following the Annual Meeting to select officers.
VOTING RULES—The following will clarify, as stated by Chapter 33 of Wisconsin Statue Statutes ,the issue of who and how many votes a person is entitled for the purposes of voting on any manner of business that comes up at any annual or special meeting of the District:

To vote at any meetings of the district, a voter must be a U.S. citizen over 18 years of age and meets the following requirements:

1. The person’s name appears as an owner of real property on the tax roll.

2. The person owns title to real property but the person’s name does not appear as an owner of real property on the tax roll specified in 1. (That is if the person can show he/she is named on the deed but is not named on the tax roll, that person is entitled to vote).

3. The person is the official representative, officer or employee who is authorized to vote on behalf of a trust, foundation, corporation, association or organization that owns real property in the district.

4. In any case, if there are more than two people listed on the tax roll, a maximum of two votes per property is allowed.

5. Ownership of more than one parcel of real estate within the district does not entitle the owner to more than one vote.

Therefore, there will be someone at the door to check you in and compare the names as they appear on the tax roll. If you are a qualified voter, you will be given a colored card to show when voting.
Additionally State Statutes do not specify voting procedures such as voice vote or show of hands, EXCEPT THAT election of commissioners must be done by secret ballot.

ELECTION OF COMMISSIONERS AND NOMINATING COMMITTEE—Since the approval to increase the number of elected commissioners from 3 to 5 at the May 27 Special Meeting, we will be electing 3 commissioners at the Annual Meeting. In order to set up a 2,2,1 rotation of commissioners, the two candidates receiving the greatest number of votes will serve 3 years and the candidate receiving the third most votes will serve 2 years.
Anyone interested in running for one of these commissioner’s positions should contact Bob Whitlock, Chairman of the Nominating Committee) at rwhitlock@fredlaw.com or whitweb@mac.com or 612-492-7011 or 612-209-6568 or 715-822-5374. You can also contact one of the other Nominating Committee members, Bryan King and John Kusske, or any of the present commissioners. They will forward your name to Bob Whitlock.
CULVERT SURVEY RESULTS—A total of 352 ballots were sent out and 243 or 69% of you responded. That is a very large response for any survey. Relative to the question regarding the culvert elevation:

110 respondents (45%) indicated they wanted the culvert raised to the elevation published by the DNR,

119 respondents (49%) indicated they wanted the culvert to remain at its present elevation, and

14 respondents (6.0%) had no opinion.

Not everyone responded to the second question regarding pursuit of a second culvert by the Lake District, but the results were much clearer as:


35 respondents (14%) said YES, we should pursue a second culvert, and


160 respondents (66%) said NO, we should not pursue a second culvert.


48 (20%) of you did not respond to this question.

As far as the Lake District Board is concerned, this now closes the culvert issue.

LAKE DATA COLLECTION AND ANALYSIS—I (Dick Hollar) started collecting data on both Pipe and North Pipe Lakes in September, 1998. Prior to that, others were collecting data but only a very little bit has been recorded and is retrievable. There exists one Secchi disk data point in 1995 and 4 in 1994 and that is all the past history that can be found. If anyone has access to additional data, please let me know. Then in 2000 Larry Bresina started collecting data on North Pipe and I switched to Pipe Lake only.
So what do we do? Every two weeks or so through the months of April-November, we measure water clarity at a specified location on the lake (usually the deepest part) with a Secchi disk, which is a weighted 8” diameter disk that is divided into quarters and painted black and white.  Using a standardized procedure, it is lowered into the water until it is no longer visible. The test us usually repeated 3-6 times and then averaged to get the recorded Secchi depth. This data is used to gage the health of our lakes on a visual basis. This data over a number of years provides an excellent and inexpensive way to document long-term changes in water clarity.
Then on a monthly basis, we measure water temperature and dissolved oxygen at the deepest part of the lakes from the surface to the bottom at approximately 5 foot intervals. This provides information on the stratification characteristics of the lakes and the availability of oxygen at various depths. Oxygen, of course, is quite important since most aquatic organisms need it to survive. Oxygen levels are often quite low below the thermocline (a narrow transition between the warm surface water and the cold bottom water) resulting in the general absence of fish and plants. That is why you are not likely to catch fish below 10-15 feet in North Pipe and below 20-25 feet in Pipe during the summer months.
On a monthly basis, we also take several water samples from 3 feet below the surface and about 3 feet off the bottom in the deepest part of the lake (meaning I collect a water sample about 60 feet down on Pipe Lake). These samples are used to measure the concentration of total phosphorus at the surface and at the bottom. Phosphorus, of course, is the key nutrient influencing plant and algae growth. Phosphorus levels are typically much greater at the bottom because of decaying matter and the presence of the thermocline. When the thermocline disappears from fall to early summer, the potential exists for high concentrations of phosphorus to be mixed in with surface water making it available for algae blooms.
We filter some of the surface water through a very fine (3 micron) filter to collect a sample of the chlorophyll present. The amount present in lake water depends on the amount of algae and is therefore used as a common indicator of water quality.

So, if you see a pontoon parked in the middle of North Pipe about straight out from Easthagen’s place or a boat parked in the middle of Pipe Lake about straight out from Breyer’s place, that is just Larry and I out doing out thing.

We not only collect water samples from the lakes, we also collect water samples from seven different streams that flow into the lakes. Whenever it rains (which has been very infrequent this year) and the streams flow, we collect water flowing from culverts or from private land (where we have permission) and do a phosphorus analysis. This gives us a reading on the phosphorus concentrations being put into the lake from various sub-watershed areas around the lake.
We are blessed with two of the finest lakes in this region and all of this data that we collect is invaluable in charting the health of our lakes and is instrumental in getting grants from the DNR. However, due to my journeys south for the winter, I can no longer cover the entire sampling period and miss the months of April and November. So if you are interested in participating in this data and sample collection activity for these months, please call Dick Hollar at the phone number above or contact by e-mail at dhollar@centurytel.net. Water sampling during these months is not necessary, so data collection will be limited to Secchi readings and temperature and dissolved oxygen profiles.
Written by Dick Hollar and approved by the Board.
